June 16, 2020

     
The June 16, 2020 Board Meeting was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp. The Meeting was conducted at Good Shephard Lutheran Church located at 101 East Garfield, Minier, IL in order to maintain social distancing guidelines recommended by the CDC and Governor. 
     
Trustees present: Schultz, Dial, Swartzendruber, Williams, Richards, Frazier.

Trustees absent:  None.
    
 Also present: Chief Daryl Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Deputy Clerk Sasha Horner, Attorney Gifford with Howard and Howard.

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Schultz to approve the 06.02.2020 Board Meeting Minutes. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Swartzendruber, Richards, Williams, Frazier, Dial. Nays: None.
Chief Weseloh addressed the board and reported that he and Mayor Kenneipp had met with the owners of the Minier Tap and K’s Cafe to discuss available options for outdoor patronage. Both have been given guidelines and seem to be operating without issue. The new police vehicle will be picked up tomorrow and should be road ready soon. Weseloh spoke with the sheriff about the radio replacement program and how that might look moving forward. He was informed that the pricing may be much lower. The purchase can be financed out for approximately ten years which will eliminate any need for a full expenditure at the time of purchase. During the conversation, Weseloh suggested the consideration of our elevator as a potential location for the radio antenna. If this took place, the village would be able to continue using the portable radios only as opposed to purchasing mobile radios, as well. 
Schopp addressed the board. Social distancing and hand sanitizing have been maintained. Preparations are being made for the next MFT seal coating project. Hot patching is ongoing at Debbie and Peoria Streets. The lift station pump needed a new motor starter. Schopp commented further on pump options. $85,000.00 is the estimated cost for the aeration tank that will need to be replaced at some point. The street light on Johnson Heights has been repaired. Schopp discussed with the department the need to get the burn pile area cleaned up. Schopp has been working with a local developer and reviewing blue prints, as well as getting details worked out for water and sewer connections. There was discussion about the developer adding a lift station which would eliminate much of the cost for the village. Public Works sprayed for mosquitos on Friday night. Mowing has been kept up on.  

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Williams to Approve and Execute a Motor Fuel Tax Resolution for Maintenance Under the Illinois Highway Code with the Illinois Department of Transportation in the Amount of $59,465.15 To Be Awarded to 

McLean County Asphalt. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Swartzendruber, Richards, Williams, Frazier, Dial. Nays: None.  

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Williams to Approve Rebuild Illinois Public Infrastructure (RIPI) Grant Application For Sewer Slip Lining. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Swartzendruber, Richards, Williams, Frazier, Dial. Nays: None.  

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Schultz to Approve the Transfer of Funds In The Amount of $30,000.00 From Illinois Funds General Fund to General Fund Checking. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Swartzendruber, Richards, Williams, Frazier, Dial. Nays: None.  

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Schultz to Approve the Transfer of Funds In The Amount of $23,000.00 From Clearing Fund Checking to Operation and Maintenance Checking. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Swartzendruber, Richards, Williams, Frazier, Dial. Nays: None. 

 A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Schultz to Approve the Transfer of Funds In The Amount of $26,328.18 From Clearing Fund Checking to General Fund Checking For January – April Garbage Fees. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Swartzendruber, Richards, Williams, Frazier, Dial. Nays: None.



A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Dial to Approve the Purchase of A Glass Partition For The Lobby Window Not To Exceed The Amount of $800.00. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Swartzendruber, Richards, Williams, Frazier, Dial. Nays: None.



The Clerk addressed the board. There will be a rate freeze on IMLRMA liability insurance charges for the upcoming year. 

Schopp stated that the Stringtown Crosswalk is still a work in progress.


There was lengthy discussion regarding the need for a pool security ordinance within the village and the many different avenues that could be taken. This topic will continue to be discussed and additional sample ordinances will be reviewed. 

Gifford addressed the board and spoke briefly on FOIA.


Kenneipp addressed the board. He met with the new Superintendent for Olympia and discussed various matters. A meeting will be held in September to discuss upcoming planning for the school. Next Friday will begin Phase 4 in Illinois. 


A motion was made by Williams and seconded by Frazier to Adjourn to Executive Session Pursuant To 2(C)1 of the Open Meetings Act to Discuss Employment and Salaries of Personnel;2(C)21 of the Open Meetings Act to Review Discussions of Minutes of Meetings Lawfully Closed Under This Act.


A motion was made by Williams and seconded by Frazier to move to open session.

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Swartzendruber to approve a 4% annual raise for police, public works and office staff, retroactive to May 01, 2020.


A motion to adjourn at 10:10 pm was made by Frazier and seconded by Richards.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Richards, Swartzendruber, Williams, Frazier, Dial. 
Nays: None. 
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk 
